
     Dress Code 2015-2016 

  
For the upcoming 2015-2016 School year we are changing the dress code for Garner Elementary.   

Please read the criteria below regarding the dress code. 

Student will receive 5 Incentive points each day they follow the Dress Code Guidelines. 

Bottoms: 

 ONLY Tan/khaki or denim 

 shorts, pants, skorts, skirts (must be mid-thigh or longer) 

 must be plain, solid-color twill, corduroy or denim fabric 

 appropriate sizes of clothing must be worn 

 a belt is required if the bottoms have belt loops 

Tops:  

 ONLY Hunter green, Navy shirt 

 Garner Elementary’s school hunter green ROAR shirt or last year’s school navy blue or green shirt 

 knit polo-type or woven dress shirts, turtlenecks  

 must have long or short sleeves 

Shoes: 

 Must have a closed toe and closed heel (the toes and heels are not to be showing) 

 Must be safe and appropriate (i.e., sneakers, gym shoes, tennis shoes)\ 

 Not acceptable: dress shoes, sandals or flip flops 

Any sweater, sweater vest, sweatshirt should:  

 have a collar OR be worn with a collared uniform shirt or official school t-shirt underneath 

 must not have any colored trim, stripes, sequence/glitter, etc. (small logos are OK) 

 
UNACCEPTABLE ATTIRE.   

 Students are not allowed to wear clothing, jewelry, buttons, haircuts, or other attire or markings, which are 

offensive, suggestive or indecent such as: 

 Clothing associated with gangs, encouraging the use of drugs, alcohol, wrestling or violence 

 Clothing exposing the torso or upper thighs such as see-through garments, mini-dresses, halters, backless 

dresses, tube tops or tank tops without over-blouses or shirts or blouses tied at the midriff 

 Clothing not properly fastened or with tears which are indecent 

 Athletic shorts, SWEAT OR JOGGING PANTS, including the spandex “bicycle” shorts, short shorts, and see-

through boxer-type shorts are not allowed 

 Leggings and other form fitting stirrup pants are not allowed.  

*Applies to all Elementary and Middle School students 

**Polk County Public Schools Student Code of Conduct, Section 2.10, E.5.F. (Elementary); Section 2.09, E.5.F. (Secondary) 

 

Parent Portal 
Parents and guardians are able to access student information using the MyPolkSchools Parent Portal.  Below 

are the steps to access the information: 

1. Obtain the secret personal identification number for each of your students by visiting his or her school 

and filling out the Parent/Guardian PIN Request Form for Access to Parent Portal form. 

2. Create a Polk-ID account (if you don’t already have one) by visiting www.polkschools.net 

3. Attach the student(s) to your Polk-ID account by following the on-screen instructions after Step Two. 

 

http://www.polkschools.net/

